Superintendent’s Report

August 23rd, 2021
I. Construction Update 
· A representative from Sherman/Carter/Barnhart will be at the meeting to update the board.
II. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
· Agenda from 7/27/21
· Agenda from NTI Readiness Meeting on  8/17/21
· Next meeting scheduled on 8/24/21
III. Program Director’s Meeting
· Agenda from 8/19/21
· Next meeting scheduled on 9/23/21
IV. Grow your Own Grant
· Spencer Co. just received $50,000 to allow us to mentor, recruit, and retain teachers who are already connected to the school or community but may not have considered teaching as a profession. Or, they may need (or want) additional support to enter the profession. It will allow us to pay for high school students to work in classrooms through co-op programs with master teachers, pay high school students to work in after school programs,  visit Ed programs at colleges, support our Ed Rising group, and more!
V. Transportation
· State transportation guidelines do not require buses to travel roads that are less than a mile long.  Districts typically require students to be brought out to the end of the road to meet the bus.  In the past, Spencer County has always tried to accommodate these situations when possible.   However, the shortage of drivers has caused the time students spend on routes to increase.  If route times continues to be an issue this may be something we need to think about down the road.
VI. Professional Growth Plan
· All staff members are required to develop a professional growth plan by Oct. 15th of each year.  In the absence of a direct supervisor I would like input from the board on potential items for my plan.   I will then develop goals and activities around these suggestions and submit for board approval at a future meeting.  
VII. Academic Spotlight
· As much as it disappoints me, in lieu of the increasing COVID numbers I think it best to suspend student presentations at this time. 
VIII. Academic Report
· The board has asked for clarification and reporting on the impact of various programs currently being utilized in the district.  I am going to ask each school report to the board on a particular program each month that we do not have district data to share.
IX. Board / Administrator Retreat

· I had originally mentioned Sept. 16th as a date for conversations with administrators about directionality for the district.  However, upon further reflection I think the Oct 7th date might be more appropriate as it is already scheduled as a work session.  Schools will also have the advantage of having MAP and State assessment to review as well.
IV. COVID Update

· Spencer County numbers continue to be high.  Unfortunately our options this year are extremely limited.  Both KDE and the legislature have made it clear that the emphasis should be placed on keeping students in school. As a result all processes for distance learning, hybrid, etc. are no longer available to districts.  We have been approved for ten NTI days.  Any additional days used beyond that must be made up.  
